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August 2016 
DISTRICT 22-D BULLETIN 

Welcome Lions, Leos, and friends of District 22D, 
 

The enthusiasm of District 22D was displayed at the Banner         
Transfer.  Thank you KL Anita Bird and IPCC Lee Bird and the         
Claymont Lions Club for organizing a great program.  Most clubs 
attended making it a very special event.  

 

The enthusiasm continued August 14 at the first District Cabinet 
Meeting.  Thank you to the Wilmington Manor Lions Club for        
allowing us to use the Winnie Spence Lion’s Den for this meeting.  
More than 70 people attended. 

 

I hope each club will be involved in some project during this         
Centennial year.  It is not too early to register and plan to attend 
the International Convention in Chicago, June 2017.  

 

Our district will be honored with a visit September 24, 2016 from 
our International President Chancellor Bob Corlew and his wife, 
Lion Diane. Plans are still forming for the event and details will 
follow.  Hopefully the International President can induct some 
new members and we can continue to grow our district.   
 

Increased membership has to be a goal. More hands will grow 
our ability to serve.  

 

I believe in the Power of Service. 

DG Glenn 
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Moving Forward to Score                                                

Dear Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 
It is with great pleasure that I send to our fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos a Thank You for all the great 
work you do. This is a new year with lots of new challenges. We  would like to have a new club started 
and also we would like to see our District 22-D really explode with membership. If we could get this to 
happen, just think what we could accomplish in District 22-D! 

 
 With this in mind 22-D and 22-B are working on Membership rebuilding . The Districts are  calling this 
‘Membership Summit’. If you are interested, call Mary Lee Phillips, our GMT, for more information. On 
Aug. 24 at Hebron, Md. there will be a dynamic speaker by the name of  Brandon Johnson speaking on 
membership. 
 
Lion Kathy and I just returned from Leaderdog in Rochester Hills , Michigan, and we had a wonderful 
time seeing the new facility. If you ever have the opportunity please visit Leaderdog. 
 
Our First Cabinet Meeting was held on Sunday Aug.14 and was a complete          
success with a very good turnout. The Cabinet would still like to see more Lions join 
us. 
 

 Blessings to all, 

 1st VDG Charles Taylor 

 

Having the Courage 

 

Dear Fellow Lions, 

 

I was so pleased to see so many clubs show up for the transfer of banners.  To me, this shows 

that District Governor Glenn is going to have an awesome year.  That means clubs will report 

more activities to LCI and to the district, as well as grow the membership. 

 

As you may remember I stated I wanted to ‘HIRE’ as many lions as I could.  I am a firm believer 

that we all have the H=humanity, I=integrity, R=respect and E=empathy to grow this district; as 

well as to better serve the people of the world. 

 

This year, I will be starting the year out a little slower then I had wished for.   As many of you 

know I had surgery on August 2nd.  I would like to say thank you for all the 

heartfelt get wells I have received. 

 

2nd VDG John Burris 
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From Our Vice District Governors  

POWER OF SERVICE 
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    Event:    22D Governors Ball 

    Date:      3 December 2016 

    Location:  Cavalier Country Club 

     Newark, DE  
 

 

CENTENNIAL BUS TOUR COMING OUR WAY ! 

IP AND MRS. CORLEW ARE COMING TO WILMINGTON 

SEPTEMBER 24, 2016 

PLANS ARE BEING MADE TO WELCOME THEM 

DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
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Attention Lions & Leos:  

 

Think about entering the 2016-17 Environmental 

Photo Contest.   
 

All photos depicting a nature theme (such as plants, animals, weather phenomenon, etc.) 

are welcome.   
 

For full contest details, contact District Environmental Chair Lion Jack Bauer at 302-537-

5175. 
 

I look forward to visiting your club to speak about the environment and programs your club 

can accomplish. 

 

Lion Jack Bauer 

District Environmental Chair 

 

 

As we approach our Centennial in 2017, we have so much to celebrate.    This once-in-a-lifetime event    

commemorates not just our association, but every Lion and club who has made a difference in the world.  

No matter where you are, there's an opportunity for each and every Lion to join the celebration. 

 

I encourage you to join the Celebration by supporting our three signature programs: 
 

 Lead through service by hosting  youth, vision, hunger and environmental projects to help us reach our      

 Centennial Service Challenge goal of helping 100+ million people. Set a goal of hosting at least 1 

 service project for each. 

 Invite for impact by asking family, friends and neighbors to serve with you as Lions, and you'll earn                 

 recognition in the Centennial Celebration Membership Awards. Set a goal of adding 3 new members. 

 Connect with community by planning a Legacy Project that commemorates the Centennial and provides 

 a lasting gift to your community. 

Let's work together to show the world that where there's a need, there's a Lion!  
 

 Very truly yours,  

 Chancellor Bob Corlew 

 Your International President 
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 

 

22 – D Cabinet Meeting 

October 19, 2016 (2nd)      Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  6:30 pm   

February 1, 2017   (3rd)     Modern Maturity Center                        Dover  6:30 pm 

April 2, 2017 (4th)               Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

District W                                Frederick, MD                          October 1, 2016  

District A                                 Edgewood, MD                                  November 12, 2016 

District D                                Cavalier CC, Newark DE                December 3, 2016 

District B                                Kent Island, MD                                 February 25, 2017 

District C                                Waldorf, MD                                       April 22, 2017                                         

 

District 22 – D Events 2016 

P/S/T/M Meeting                   August 24, 2016                            MMC, Dover 

USA/Canada Forum                September 15-17, 2016               Omaha, NE 

LEO Bash                                 October 2, 2016              Camp Barnes  

DLF Board Meeting                 September 20, 2016                     Fraizers, Dover  

22-W Social       October 1, 2016                             Frederick, MD  

LVRF Visions Days       October 2016 

LVRF Aim for Sight                   October 15, 2016                          Pintail Point, MD    

Second Cabinet Meeting       October 19, 2016                          MMC, Dover 

Lions Eye Bank Sight Night     October 20, 2016                          Dover Downs 

22-A Social        November 12, 2016                      Edgewood, MD  

DLF Board Meeting        November 15, 2016              Fraizers, Dover  

LVRF 25th Anniversary       November 19, 2016  

Visually Impaired Party R3       TBA      

Visually Impaired Party R2       TBA      

Governor’s Ball                         December 3, 2016                       Cavalier CC, Newark  

Visually Impaired Party R1       December 10, 2016                    Wilmington University  

 2017 

Melvin Jones Breakfast  TBA     

DLF Board Meeting           January 17, 2017                          Fraziers, Dover  

Third Cabinet Meeting           February 1, 2017                          MMC, Dover  

MD 22 Reg. Leadership Institute     February 3 & 4, 2017               Wor-Wic CC- Salisbury  

Polar Bear Plunge            February 5, 2017                           Rehoboth Beach 

LVRF Dinner            TBA     

DLF Breakfast                           February 18, 2017                         Rookery, Milford, DE 

22-B Social                                February 25, 2017                         Kent Island, MD 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

    

 

 
LION SANDY L. JONES                SPONSOR - MARY LEE PHILLIPS                MILLSBORO LIONS CLUB 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017(continued) 

2017  

  

Mid-Winter Social                  March 4, 2017                         Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament             TBA       

DLF Board Meeting               March 21, 2017                          Fraizers, Dover 

Leader Dog – North              March 27, 2017        Waterfall, Claymont 

Leader Dog – South              March 28, 2017      

Delaware State Lions Day     TBA  

Fourth Cabinet Meeting        April 2, 2017                               MMC, Dover 

22-C Social                             April 22, 2017                            Waldorf, MD 

DLF Walk                                April 23, 2017         Rehoboth Beach 

MD22 Convention                  May 15-18, 2017                       Gettysburg, PA 

DLF Board Meeting                May 25, 2017         Fraizers, Dover 

Memorial Day Parade            May 30, 2017                             Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games       June 9 & 10, 2017      

Blue/Gold Football Game      TBA      

LCI Convention                        June 30-July 4, 2017                 Chicago, IL  

   

WELCOME 

POWER OF SERVICE                       Page 6 



 

 

 

     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                      (Corrections are in color) 

 

 LCIF Coordinator                        PDG Ken Chew                       H # 302-798-6520 

 Lions Services for Children         Co-Chair Lion Marie Chew      H # 302-798-6520 

 Kusiak Lions Youth Foundation    Lion Marie Chew                     H # 302-798-6520 
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VISITATION SCHEDULE 2016-2017 
 

September  1                          7:00                        Murderkill Lions Club                                  1st Thursday 

September  12                        6:00                          Harrington Lions Club                                                    2nd  Monday 

September  19   6:30                        Greenwood Lions Club                   3rd  Monday 

September  21                  6:30                        Capitol City Lions Club                   3rd  Wednesday  

September  22                        6:30                        Laurel Lions Club                   4th Thursday 

            Laurel Lioness Club          

September 26                         6:45                             Camden Wyoming Lions Club                                        4th Monday 

 

October  3   Noon                        Midway Lions Club                   1st Monday  

October  3                   6:30                          Brookside Lions Club    1st Monday 

October  6    7:00                        Bridgeville Lions Club    1st Thursday 

                Bridgeville Lioness Club     

October  10    6:30                         Milton Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

October  12    6:30                        Delmar Lions Club    2nd Wednesday 

October  13    6:30                        Milford Lions Club    2nd  Thursday 

October  24                              6:30                             Middletown Lions Club                                                   4th Monday 

 
 

November 1                              6:30                            Newark Lions Club                                                 1st Tuesday   

November  2     6:30                        Lord Baltimore Lions Club   1st Wednesday 

            Lord Baltimore Lioness Club  

November  3     6:30                        Wilmington Gateway Lions Club   1st Thursday 

November  8                          6:45                        Millsboro Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

November  9     6:30                        Lewes Lions  Club     2nd  Wednesday 

November  14     1:00                        Green Hills Lions Club    2nd  Monday 

November  17     7:00                        Dewey Beach Lions Club   3rd  Thursday 

November 21                          11:30                            Fenwick Island Lions Club                                             3rd Monday 

November 21     6:30                            Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club  3rd Monday 

November 28     6:30                        Seaford Lions Club    4th  Monday  

            Seaford Lioness Club  

 

January  2     6:30                        Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club   1st Monday 

January  5     6:30                        Wilmington Manor Lions Club   1st Thursday 

January  10     6:29                        Smyrna Lions Club    2nd  Tuesday 

January  11     6:30                            Rehoboth Beach Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

January  16     6:30                        Dover Lions Club    3rd  Monday 

            Dover Lioness Club 

January  18     6:45                        Clayton Lions Club    3rd  Wednesday 

January 23                                6:30                             New Castle Hundred Lions Club                                   4th Monday     

 

February 8     6:30                         Delaware City Lions Club   2nd  Wednesday 

February 20                               6:30                             Pike Creek Hockessin Lions Club                                3rd Monday 

February 21                               6:30                             Glasgow Lions Club                                                       3rd Tuesday 

February 22                               6:30                             Claymont Lions Club                                                 4th   Wednesday 

 

 TBD                                                                                DSU Campus Lions Club                                                TBD 
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Pictures  courtesy of  

Bob Jones 

POWER OF SERVICE 

“Believe in the Power of Service” 

   BANNER TRANSFER 

Around 170 Lions attended the July 19th Banner Transfer at MM 

in Dover. As each Club’s Banner was announced, the 2015-16 

Awards earned by that club were presented to the President carry-

ing that Banner. Below is a picture of DG Glenn installing the 

2016-2017 Zone and Region Chairs and a picture of most of the 

2016-2017 Official Cabinet.  (Do you know who is missing from 

this picture?) 
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Over 70 lions attended the First Cabinet meeting chaired by DG 

Glenn on August 14. There were numerous excellent covered dishes 

and delicious chicken to enjoy. Cabinet business was conducted, 

reports were given  and the 50/50 drawing was held. PID Ted 

Reiver won the 50/50 and returned his winnings to be given to 

DLF. 

DG Glenn 

FVDG Charles 

CS Gail 

CT Dick 

Pictures  courtesy  

of  

Bob Jones 



 

 

Laurel Lions 
 

 Laurel Lions Club assisted a resident 

with materials to build a ramp . 

The Laurel July 4th Parade was a lot of 

fun for the ten Lions who participated in 

it. (picture on top right) To top it off, 

we won the trophy for “Best Civic En-

try!" 

 On Saturday, July 23rd  twelve Laurel 

Lions worked at the Greenwood Fire 

House BBQ. (Pictures on right) 

Saturday, July 30th we held our club summer outing at Phillips Crab 

House in Fenwick and Saturday, August 6th we attended the Delmarva 

Shorebirds game as a group.  
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Milton Lions 
 

We had 817 riders on the Clipper Express Train on the 4th of July and the train ran great.   15 Lions 

worked selling funnel cakes, lemonade and car chances, and running the train in the park.  

We served free 4 inch funnel cakes and  gave free train rides at Milton National Night Out.  

We sponsored a concert in the park for $250.00. 

We will be running the Clipper Express for “ Bargains on the Broadkill” on Aug 20th  and selling tokens for the 
rides.  

Middletown  Lions 
 

Our club participated in MIDDLETOWN 2nd ANNUAL NIGHT OUT held on 

Aug 2. We raffled off a school backpack and basket of school supplies won by 

Chelsea Roundtree of Middletown. Our goal was to inform the community of 

all the services our club performs for the community. 

We have received our new concession trailer from the Brookside Lions Club. 

Hopefully this will help us in our endeavor to give quality service to the MOT 

area. (picture on right) 

The Peach Festival (Aug. 20th) is rapidly approaching and we will need all 

hands on deck for this event in order to sell our crab cakes. 

We will then schedule our crab cake workshop for the Art-on-the-Green fundraiser, as hopefully we will 

have sold all the crab cakes we now have at the Peach Festival.  

Beginning September 26th, meetings will be held at GROTTO's PIZZA 315 Autopark Drive,        

Middletown, 6:30 PM sharp.  

Club Happenings 

POWER OF SERVICE 
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Dover Lions 

 

Dover Lions Club is pleased to announce the winner of our 2016 Crab Feast Raffle.  The winner has the 

choice of a crab feast at their home or $400 cash.  The Feast will consist of a bushel of crabs, 24 pieces 

of fried chicken, 24 ears of corn, a case of beer of their choice and a case of soda of their choice.  It also 

includes all the paper products, delivery to their home and clean up afterwards.  The drawing was held   

during our August 15th Dinner Meeting.  The winner is Jennifer Williams !  

At this same meeting Lion Rennie Quible gave a presentation about the Navajo Code Talkers of WWII.  

These Native American soldiers helped win the war against the Japanese by providing a means of           

communication that the Japanese could not break.  In 1982 President Ronald Reagan declared August 14 to 

be Navajo Code Talker Day in recognition of their bravery and service.  Since that date just occurred, Lion 

Rennie thought it would be a fitting time for this presentation. 

 

Clayton Lions 

 

Lions Clifton Howart and PDG Bob Daniels sat at Smyrna’s National 

Night Out from 4:30pm to 8:30 pm on Thursday evening August 11, 

2016.They gave out information on the location of our eye glass 

boxes, as well as information about our club. 

These men are picking up an electric wheel chair to give to Al Kraft. 

Our club has partnered closely with Al Kraft who works up and down 

the state with veterans. The club gives extra hospital beds, wheel 

chairs, potty chairs, canes and crutches to him so he can give to 

Vets in need. 

Brookside Lions 
 

We've had a busy month of service so far. Food and water were provided to a needy family in Brookside. 

An eye screening is scheduled for the 16th of August. 

Sixty-five eyeglass frames, with the support of the Delaware Lions Sight Team were sent to a Lions Club in 

Bangladesh. We supported a medical mission to Kenya with 100 pairs of reading glasses, from the Delaware 

Lions Sight Team, and  35 pairs of N/P sunglasses.  Included in our mission support from the Brookside  

Lions Club were medication, coloring books and crayons. 

Lion Fred visited the American Sign Language Summer Camp, at the Delaware School for the Deaf.  The 

Brookside Lions donated $ from the "Ed Thompson Memorial Fund" to help support some of the children, 

who otherwise would not be able to attend the camp. 

Everyone enjoy the rest of the summer, try to keep cool. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Club Happenings 
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Club Happenings 

Wilmington Manor Lions  

 

The Wilmington Manor Lions Club participated in the Health Fair at Victory Christian  

Fellowship on Saturday, August 13, as a centennial project. Free eye 

screening for all, with a Back to School cinch bag and school supplies 

for children.  34 children and  44 adults were screened.  Thanks to 

Lions Barbara, Dave, Gwen, Bud, Earl, Sam, Diane, Shirley, Lisa and 

Helen. 

Between 7/1/15 to 6/30/16 The Wilmington Manor Lions Club         

contributed $65,252 and spent 917 Lion hours on charitable  causes. 

Lewes Lions 
 

The Lewes Lions Club has been sponsoring the Lewes Little League for many years 

and  again sponsored the league for the 2016 season. Pictured 

on the right is our new banner. The club has also purchased a 

large engraved brick for a new concession stand renovation.    

We held our annual picnic even though the weather was a bit 

scary but in the end it worked out.  

 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
 

We have collected $22+ in pennies for the Frederica Senior Center ‘Raise a Mile 

of Pennies’ project. 

Our second Road Clean-up of this year has been scheduled for August 18. 

We have White Cane scheduled at Camden Redner’s on September 23 & 24. 

We will be manning a table at Boscov’s on Sept. 10 & Sept. 23 in hopes of selling 

more Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends passes. 

We will hold our Chinese Auction during our October 17th Dinner Meeting!  (see ad pg 21)  Come get some 

of your Holiday shopping done early and receive a visitation slip if you bring 2 members! 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Harrington  Lions 
 
 

We will be working at Harrington Heritage Days on August 27.  We are selling Hot dogs, Soda, Water, 

baked goods and car raffle tickets that day. 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 
 

Capitol City Lions collected another 12 pounds of food for the pantry, 109 pairs of used eyeglasses and 32 

pairs of sunglasses during June. 

 IPDG James Coverdale presented awards for Attendance, Communication, 

Leadership, and Region Visitation to the Capitol City Lions during the Banner 

Transfer. We had 8 Lions and 1 guest attend. He also  presented an Award of 

Excellence for 100% Secretary to Lion Melvin Nace for 2015-2016. Accepting 

the awards were (left) Lion Joyce Damask and (center) King Lion Melvin Nace.  

We had Richard Phillips (left), coordinator and master trainer for a Matter of 

Balance, attended our July 20 meeting.  The program, which emphasizes practi-

cal strategies to reduce the fear of falling and 

increases activity levels, is sponsored by Volun-

teer Delaware 50 +, Division of State Services Centers and Division of Ser-

vices for Aging and Adults with Physical Disabilities. Joining Mr. Phillips is 

King Lion Melvin Nace. 
We completed another White Cane fundraiser at Safeway on 9 & 10 July and 

received donations of $385.00 and sold 47 car tickets for another $79.00 

to add to our activities line. 

We also had a table at Spence's Bazaar on 22 July and received sales of 

$82 from donated items. 

Lord Baltimore Lions 

 

We have sold 7756 car raffle tickets to date and received $1158 in donations. 

Thank you members. 

We thank everyone that came out to help or buy at our recent yard sale. We 

made $1,800 on the yard sale and $200 on the bake sale.  

Our annual Chicken Dinner had an approximate profit of $1700. Many members 

turned out to help.  

We will be collecting food and clothing again this winter to help out the home-

less shelter in Bethany and Selbyville. 

Guest Speaker on July 6 was  James Pierce who is a Board Member for the Fort Miles Historical Associa-

tion. He gave a thorough briefing on the changes at historic Fort Miles.   

Claymont Lions 

 

We continue to collect bar soap, shampoo, hand cream, tooth paste, tooth brushes and shaving cream for 

needy families for the Claymont Community Center. Contact Harry Grandel to donate items for this project. 

Claymont Lions are  asked to bring food items for the Claymont Community Center Food Closet  to the 

first meeting of each month.  

Save empty computer printer ink cartridges and soda can tabs to bring to dinner or board meetings. We are 

collecting both of these items. 
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Club Happenings 

Milford Lions 

 

These Milford Lions sold programs at the Blue-Gold Game on    

Saturday, 6/18/16. Pictured (L to R) are Vern Walsh, Joe           

Romansky, Tom Mehl, Lucy Mehl, Sonny Meck, Dave Clendaniel, and 

Roland Beebe. Not pictured , but also present was Laurel Pastor. 

The group sold a little over $1,000 in programs.  

Milford Lions Club  will hold our 2nd Annual  Car Show on Saturday, 

October 1 . (See Ad pg 20) 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Additional Happenings 

LVRF 

 

As we look forward to celebrating 100 years of Lionism, the Lions of MD 22 will be celebrating 25 years 

of LVRF so mark your calendars for November 19, 2016.  

This year’s rally it’s going to be a big one! We have some changes happening at LVRF too. Our AA Kelly is 

moving on and we will be looking for a replacement. Thank you Kelly for your service, we all wish you well. 

For the present time PDG Susan Timmons will be taking over Kelly’s duties. Thank you PDG Susan.  

We have a new Email lvrf.info@gmail.com and phone 410- 955-1883.  

As I start my term as Chairman of LVRF I want to thank IPC Rodney for all his hard work and a job well 

done. I am looking forward to helping your LVRF grow. This is every Lion’s foundation in MD 22 and I hope 

you all take as much pride in it as I do. I am humbled to be your chairman for the next 2 years.  

New King Lions, please if you have not had a program at your meeting for LVRF in a few years, think about 

it. Just ask one of your trustees. We all love to talk about LVRF! We have lots of exciting things going on 

in new research and new programs to share.  

One last thing if you do a Vision day for LVRF, thank you!! If not how about trying one?  

Chair PDG Karl E Gude  

More Hands Grow  

More Service 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels 

Additional Happenings 
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Delaware Lions Sight Team 
 

July 16th was eye glass sorting day for Delaware Lions Sight Team. Lions Clyde Bragg, Bob and Cheryl 

Jones got up early to box and unpack the glasses so we could start on time.  

 

We sorted the glasses, put them in boxes  and transferred 

them to the  storage shed. 

BELOW: To all Lions (and guests!) who helped final sort the 

glasses on August 6th:  Literally thousands of glasses were final 

sorted for the trip to Nicarauga! YOU made a difference in a 

person's life, and although they can not thank you directly,  I 

will thank you now for your efforts!              PCC Clyde Bragg 
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August 15, 2016 

 

The International Convention this year will surely be an awesome experience as Lions from 

all over the world will be gathering in Chicago to Celebrate 100 Years of Service. Let the 

first state be well represented and show our dedication to Lionism. 

Early reservations are advised as this will be a special Convention. You can make your reser-

vation on line, (Lions Club International Convention), or fax or mail the reservation form. 

Plans have been made for a 22D Bus Trip leaving on June 28, 2017 and arriving at the Con-

vention Hotel on June 29th. The bus will leave the Hotel on July 5th returning to DE on 

July 6th. (Convention dates are June 30 thru July 4th.) 

MD 22’s assigned Hotel is the Hyatt Regency Chicago, with a rate of $156 per night (plus 

17.4% taxes) FYI, if you plan to drive, parking at the Hotel is $65 per day or there is a self 

park  next door for $44 per day. 

Hope to see you in Chicago next summer. 
 

Lion Delores Springer  

International Convention Chair  

302-684-5452 

despringers@yahoo.com 
 

LETS CELEBRATE 100 YEARS OF SERVICE! 
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PLEASE 

REGISTER 

EARLY! 



 

 

Obituaries 

 

    Lioness Kay Crowley of the Lord Baltimore Lioness Club 
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Milford Lions Club 
2nd Annual 

Car Show 
Saturday, October 1 

9 am  - 1pm 
Milford High School— 

Briggs Stadium parking lot 
Registration ends at 11:00 am 

Many categories & trophies. 
Food truck and DJ. 

 

 

Submitted by Paul Bolton 
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 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 

HELPING HANDS 



 

 

Attention Lions! 

Ask 1 person to 

join your club      

today! 

Page 23 

In order to help with budgetary constraints and provide 

service to all Lions, the 2016-2017 Cabinet is continuing  

to charge for regular mail delivery of a Black/White copy 

of the District Bulletin. 

Please pass this information/form on to members of your 

club that do not have e-mail. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Would you like the District Bulletin, in Black & White,  

delivered by regular mail for next Lions Year? Please fill 

out form below and send with a check for $20.00, made 

out to District 22D to cover the cost of postage/

printing.  

Send to: Bulletin Editor Sheila Schieferstein, 77 Valery 

Drive, Felton, DE 19943  

Thank you. 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name:     _________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________ 

        _________________________________ 

Amount Paid       ____________________________ 

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

More Hands Grow  

More Service 

EDITORS NOTE:  besheilann@gmail.com  

           Please Send Early! 

 FOR SEPTEMBER: PLEASE SEND ALL ARTICLES, ADS, 

OR INFORMATION TO  ABOVE E-MAIL ADDRESS   BY 

THE 10th OF THE MONTH, AS WE ARE LEAVING FOR 

THE  FORUM ON THE 12TH OF SEPTEMBER!                 

THANK YOU!     (BULLETIN WILL GO OUT SEPT 11) 

 

BE SHEILA SCHIEFERSTEIN                    302-284-9730  


